The Town of Fountain Lake, Arkansas

7148 Park Avenue Fountain Lake, Arkansas 71910

Minutes of the 50th Council Meeting May 14, 2007

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM by Mayor Tim Stockdale. All members present. The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.

Emergency Planning Committee – Don Nobles had nothing to report at this time. Road Committee – Donna Beloit reported that Tim Jackson did repairs on Needham Rd., Hillvale Garden Trail and Don Nobles Trail. Also Bud Mc Kinley will need to be mowed as well as other roads. Margaret Bushong pointed out that Mt. Pine may not be able to do work for our town. Margaret will contact Mt. Pine and find out status of mower. Frank pointed out that Harold Alford did work for the town but did not submit a bill. Tim will call Harold about bill and other future work.

Report approved as read.

Budget and Finance Committee - Financial report read and approved as read.

Old Business – Tim met with Cindy Thompson of Entergy about street lights. Pending receipt of Statement of Fact confirming the original Ordinance requesting street lights Entergy is ready to put up street lights. Lights are planned at the intersections of most intersections with Hwy 5. Tim stated that street knights will be placed where the council decides. Highway department signs are pending for Deadmans'curve. Judge Williams was contacted and three streets are scheduled for chip and seal. They are Lejuene Trail, Medlock Cemetery and Shadybrook. Time will contact him again for specific dates so that roads can be prepared prior to chip and seal. Tim talked to Joy Sanders about phone transmission between Ft, Lake and fire department and town council in case of emergency. Judge Williams stated that ii any part of county is declared disaster he would declare the entire county an emergency. Don Nobles reminded Tim that in case of emergency Tim would be required to declare a state of emergency and request help from county.

New Business – Frank announced that Municipal League is holding a convention in Hot Springs in June. The council voted to send Tim, Frank and Jane Tuma to represent the town. Tim made motion that all three attended. Donna seconded and the motion was approved. Don Nobles stated that the Emergency Planning Committee will compile a list of all resident of the town that have equipment that would be needed in time of natural disaster. Don Nobles requested the town council to address the issue of the Brey property at the corner of Hwy 5 and Mungle Trail and start some action to make owner keep Mungle Trail open to through traffic and perhaps address the issue of right of way for all the owners on the road. Don Nobles asked who has jurisdiction and/or jurisdiction over this road. Margaret pointed out that if town had road repaired it belongs to the town. Tim will talk with Municipal League lawyers about correct procedure in pursuing this matter. Frank wants a flashing light at the fire department to alert traffic when fire vehicles are exiting the station. Tim states he will discuss this with Entergy. The subject of grants for individual towns was introduced by Frank. Town council members have been unable to reach Bill Samples, our member in Congress. Clyde stated that he will

contact Bill Samples to determine if we will be eligible for any grant money from the State General Fund. Frank Phenenger requested clarification about the possibility of the council passing an Ordinance against "junk" in yards and he is against and Ordinance against "junk" in yards

Meeting was adjourned at 7::55 PM

Town Clerk

Mayor